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M E M O R A N D U M  
 

To: Mayor and Council  

From: Tim Vanatta, Fleet Supervisor  

Subject: Police vehicle purchasing   

Date: April 14, 2025   
_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Attached for Mayor and council review is a resolution requesting authorization to purchase replacement 
vehicles for the police department. The vehicles will be Ford police interceptor utilities, purchased through an 
awarded vendor on New Jersey State Contract T2776, or through an awarded vendor on ESCNJ contract 
23/24-11 not to exceed the budgeted amount. Due to a volatile market, and uncertainty about when order 
banks will open and close, we are requesting to move forward with purchases when the opportunity arises. 
This action will hopefully reduce any chance of missing an opportunity to place orders. Please contact Tim 
Vanatta, Fleet Supervisor, with any questions and or concerns. Thank you  
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